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 For many years now, with the consent -- indeed, the encouragement -- of 
the Rumanian Party leadership, publications have appeared in Rumania which 
strive directly, on the one hand, to provoke hostility against ethnic 
minorities and indirectly, on the other hand, to provide an ideological 
framework for the Rumanian Communist Party's discriminatory, anti-minority 
policies.  The best-known example of this genre is the book Cuvint despre 
Transilvania (A Word About Transylvania) by Ion Lancranjan, which provoked the 
indignation of the Hungarian minority in Transylvania and led to diplomatic 
tensions between Hungary and Rumania. 
 
 The Rumanian authorities, taken aback somewhat by public opinion in 
Hungary and the West -- which universally condemned the book -- attempted to 
create the impression that publication of the book was a mere accident, and 
that its contents were only the author's private opinions.  To close observers 
of Rumania however, it is clear that the ultra-nationalistic views expressed 
by Lancranjan constitute the virtually unanimous political creed of the 
Rumanian Communist Party leadership.  That such is the case is also suggested 
by the fact that the Party subsequently made it possible for Lancranjan to 
publish an even more extremist article which labels the entire Hungarian 
people as fascistic.  The title of the article is This is the Absolutely Pure 
Truth:  On the Horthyist Cruelty in the Northern Part of Transylvania in 
August 1940, After the Vienna Diktat Was Forced upon Rumania.  The article was 
not published in an official Rumanian organ, but in a periodical published by 
an Italian company which is financed by the Ceausescu regime.  In addition, 
the article was immediately reissued in several languages, and the Rumanian 
embassies in the West made every effort to send it to all persons and 
organizations deemed important to them. 
 
 At the same time, in March of this year, The Political Press of Bucharest 
published a book by Cosma Neagu and Dr. Dimitriu Marinescu entitled Fapte Dir 
Umbra (Elucidation of Facts).  The book is the fourth volume in a series which 
deals with the different periods in Rumania's history, summarizing, taking 
stock, judging and, at times, "documenting." 
 
 [ . . . ] 
 
 The book constitutes a shocking step forward in the fashioning of an 
ideological rationale for the deprivation of the human rights of Hungarians 
living in Rumania.  Individual case descriptions are woven into the fabric of 
the book in order to make Transylvanian Hungarians emerge, to unsuspecting 
readers, as an alien and hostile body, a kind of a fifth column of Hungary, 
which is the arch enemy.  (The description of an alleged Hungarian conspiracy 
in Transylvania in the 1940's is a good example of this device.)  The book 
differs from Lancranjan's in that it contains no criticism of the Communist 
Party or state leadership of Hungary.  Instead, it constitutes a general, 
across the board indictment  of Hungary and all Hungarians.  The authors 
present World War II in terms of a Rumanian-Hungarian conflict in which -- in 
line with the views of the Ceausescu regime -- the Rumanians always exerted 
themselves on the side of defending of democracy, while the Hungarians always 
fought on the other side.  The book depicts a past in which Hungarians are the 
perpetual warmongers.  Projecting this analysis into the future, it portrays 
Hungarians -- who demand the righting of their wrongs -- as threats to world 
peace and stability (pp. 141-142).  As absurd or insane as this line of 
reasoning may appear, it must be taken very seriously, because it expresses 
the ideological needs of a regime engaged in the physical and spiritual 
humiliation of millions, an oppression of a magnitude which has no equal in 
Europe today.                                                 




